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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE PARCHMENT CITY COMMISSION HELD ON MONDAY FEBRUARY 3, 2020.

1. Call to order

Mayor Britigan called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. He led everyone saying the Pledge of Allegiance.
2. Roll Call.
Present:     
Mayor Britigan, Vice Mayor Jordan, Commissioners Bagley, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, and Madaras. City Manager Stoddard, City Treasurer/Clerk Stutz, Attorney Soltis. 
Absent:
None.
4.
Minutes
Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Commissioner Emmons to approve the Minutes of the January 20, 2020 Regular Meeting.
              Motion Carried.
5.
Additions or changes to the agenda. 

Add 9.B. Appointment of Public Safety Advisory Committee. Moved by Commissioner Emmons, supported by Vice Mayor Jordan to accept the agenda. Motion Carried.
6.
Citizen Comments – Items ON the Agenda
None.
7.
Consent Agenda 
A.
Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Evans to receive the consent agenda items. Motion Carried.  
8.
Unfinished Business
A.
Ordinance 218 – Adopt 2018 NFPA Fire Code. Attorney Soltis explained that only minor changes have been made since the first reading; namely removing all of the Township ordinance references. He added that it will become effective 30 days after publication. Moved by Commissioner Bagley, supported by Commissioner Emmons to accept for second reading the 2018 NFPA Fire Code. Motion Carried.  Moved by Commissioner Emmons, supported by Commissioner Bagley to adopt Ordinance 218, 2018 NFPA Fire Code as presented. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.

Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
B.
Food Truck Discussion. Attorney Soltis provided all with a copy of Kalamazoo Township’s food truck ordinance, noting that it mainly deals with fire and food safety. He added that surrounding municipalities have similar ordinances. Commissioners discussed issues surrounding special events, impact on area businesses, responsibility for clean up, distinctions between a trailer/truck and a food vendor. Attorney Soltis asked for input from the Kindleberger Arts Committee. It was decided that the issue will be put on the KAC agenda.
9.
New Business 
 A.
Tetra Tech Additional Request for Monitoring Wells – approve. City Manager Stoddard explained that Tetra Tech was requesting additional monitoring wells (3 at water plant and 1 other), as well as an extension in the dates from previous contracts. The parcel involved is in Cooper Township but owned by the City of Parchment (the water plant). Moved by Commissioner Fooy, supported by Commissioner Bagley to approve the additional request from Tetra Tech as presented. Roll call vote was as follows: 
Ayes:
   Bagley, Britigan, Emmons, Evans, Fooy, Jordan, and Madaras.
Nays:
   None.

Absent:
   None.

Abstain:   
   None.
Motion Carried 7-0.
B.
Appointment to Public Safety Advisory Committee – approve. Per Mayor Britigan, it will be useful to have a Public Safety Advisory Committee to enhance citizen engagement and assist with oversight with our police and fire contracts. The committee will be advisory only, will meet quarterly at a minimum, and will have a 2 year term. He recommends appointing City Manager Stoddard (ex-officio), Commissioner Bagley, Mike Conner and Jeff Koch (citizens at large). Moved by Vice Mayor Jordan, supported by Commissioner Emmons to appoint the members as presented. Motion Carried. 
10.
Citizen Comments 

Mike Conner, 1150 Parchmount, commented on whose responsibility it is to clean up after any food trucks, as well as any liability. He then asked about ballots and election law and what things are public knowledge.

Mike Seals, Kalamazoo County Commissioner District 4, discussed the 911 breakdown that happened on 1/31/20, stating it seemed to be a fiber network breakdown and that a report will be released Thursday. He then reported that he will be attending NACO legislative conference in Washington, DC, including an invitation to a PFAS discussion. Commissioner Seals then announced his candidacy for reelection and has his petitions if anyone wanted to sign them. 
11.
Mayor and Commissioner Comments 
Vice Mayor Jordan reported his attendance at the KATS meeting, that their website has mapping that includes layering, and adding that it is an informative resource. He then noted a March 19 Road Commission session on speeding. He then thanked those present for their attendance.
Mayor Britigan mentioned that the City’s budget work session is directly after the regular meeting.
 
12.  
City Manager Comments/Reports 
City Manager Stoddard reported that according to James Baker (City of Kalamazoo Water Department), 196 lead service lines have been replaced to date, the bidding for the water main replacement on Glendale will be in July 2020 9work beginning as soon as November), and that repaving of Glendale is Kalamazoo’s responsibility. She then invited all who had concerns to call or visit City Hall to discuss with her, her door is always open. 
13.
Adjournment
There being no further business to come before the Commission, it was moved by Commissioner Madaras and supported by all to adjourn the meeting at 7:52 p.m.
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